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The Newsletter of the Central Pennsylvania Model Car Club 

Your Next CPMCC Meeting: The When, The Where And The What 

  Date: November 1st 

  Location: Eagle Fire Company, Mt. Wolf 

  Start Time: 11-ish 

  What's up? Monthly Open, Annual Auction, Officer Elections 

It would probably be incredibly easy to come up with a long list of politically unacceptable, yet hysterical 

quips about the fellow in this photo. Instead, weõll just tip our head dresses to chief contributor Lyle Willits 

who is as handy with a camera as he is with a hobby knife and rattle can. Photos of simple automotive 

subjects werenõt enough for Lyle any longer; he had to go and get artsy with them. We have no reservations 

about his most recent work, and in fact encourage him to keep it up. You can check out a little more of his 

work elsewhere in this issue.   
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Reproduction of any portion of this newsletter without acknowledgement and 

consent of the CPMCC is strictly prohibited. Weõll find you. 

Vital Signs  

Newsletter Submissions ð Rules of Engagement 

If you have a unique article, series of photographs from a show or contest or contribution for a regular monthly 

feature, please submit them electronically whenever possible. Please also be advised that any media gathered 

from the internet may be subject to copyright laws and will not be used in this publication without expressed 

permission of the creator of the item. 

Birthdays 

11/06/2014   Bob Bricker 

11/20/2014   Alex Forrester 

11/30/2014   Art Crowl 

Last Month's Raffle Donors 

Chris Whalley 

Ron Shirey 

Mike Hemp 

Richard Fetrow 

Mike Abate 

Ron Palmer 

Mike Tate 

George Johnson 

Tom Gunshannon 

Larry Landis 

Officers and Committee Members 
President Craig Turner cturner1@ptd.net 

Vice-President Rick Woleslagle 

Treasurer Tony Shanko  717.840.1641  anthony.r.shanko@jci.com    

Membership Secretary Larry Landis 717.845.4917 kitbuilder@clear.net 

Recording Secretary Jim Weir  410.857.5846 

Executive Board Terry Adams, Mike Tate, Tony Shanko, Jim Weir, Craig Turner, Mike Dube, Mike Cole 

Event Coordinators Jim Weir, Terry Adams, Mike Tate, Tony Shanko 

Contest Committee Mike Tate, Jim Weir, Craig Turner, Larry Landis 

Club Historians Craig Turner, Bill Wagaman, Mike Tate 

Newsletter Editor Dan Peterson 610.370.1972 ThunderboltAFX@hotmail.com 

Newsletter Distribution Vince Putt 570.617.4405  

Club Statistician Mike Dube  

Contact: centralpmcc@hotmail.com Club Web site: www.cpmcc.org  

Happenings 

  11/01/2014  CPMCC Meeting, Officer Elections and the Annual Auction 

  11/15/2014  MAMA Meeting and Toys for Tots drive 

11/30/2014  First Capital Model Car Show 

  12/06/2014  CPMCC Meeting, Resurrection Build Theme, Christmas Party and Toys for Tots drive 

  12/14/2014  Morgantown Toy Show 

  12/20/2014  MAMA Meeting 
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Craigôs Listé 
Happy Halloween all you styrene fanatics! 

 

Can you believe it is that time of year already? September Showdown is over..Toledo NNL has come and 

gone...3 Rivers is done..and Thanksgiving is right around the corner..and THEN...Christmas! WOW! Time 

flies! 

 

A brief review of some news and things we talked about at the last meeting for those of you that missed 

it: 

 

We are making a small change in the newsletter to avoid conflict. I will be talking to Vince to assure that 

his job becomes easier and he doesn't need to put up with issues. 

 

We missed Tony as he had a pig roast the same day as the meeting..but we appear to be in good shape 

financially.  

 

PLEASE DO NOT FORGET NEXT MONTHS AUCTION! That is our major fundraiser for our operating 

capital. Bring LOTS of money and don't be afraid to bid high! Please bring only complete kits OR state 

what is missing clearly. Don't bring your trash to try to sell. Also...we have no vendors except Ron 

Bradley in November! 

 

Please be thinking of who you want to be your fearless leader for the next year...someone who's face 

you can stand to look at for 12 months...who you will work with...who has the capabilities to lead. I want 

to thank each and every one of you for allowing me the privilege of sitting up front this past year. I know 

we had some issues, but we got through them and will be better for it. I am honored to have been your 

president...and want to thank those that stepped up this year and got involved... AND for the new 

members joining our ranks as well! Let's keep getting involved and helping out! 

 

Now..where did I put my resurrection project??? 
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A quick comment about newsletter content, specifically, photos. When I grab photos for the òShowroomó 

section, I have to try to select photos that will look halfway decent in the newsletter. Itõs amazing how 

many great builders there are who have no business trying to wield a camera. So, if you donõt get all 

tingly over what I include, bear in mind I can only work with what I find in the forums. Often the photos 

of the greatest models are the worst in lighting, focus and compositionémuch unlike the builds 

themselves. 

Now that I slammed (some of) the people I (sometimes) rely upon (or at least try) for content, I feel 

compelled to offer some constructive criticism.  

1) First of all, use your macro setting. On a digital camera, itõs indicated by the little flower graphic. This 

allows you to get close to your subject while remaining in focus.  

2) Think about your lighting. A flash on your camera is a bad, bad, BAD substitute for good lighting. A 

flash tends to wash out colors and produce glare or dark shadows. Natural light is the best ever, and 

the best of that is outdoors, but not in direct sunlight. The light should be ambient and indirect. If 

you do take a photo inside, consider the shadows cast by your subject when you use one light bulb 

as your lighting source. Multiple lamps at different angles will ease the shadows, bathing your 

subject in light. 

3) Your houseõs back deck railing is a lousy base, even if the lighting is great. It looks stupid (yea, I said 

it) and detracts from your work. Another train wreck of a base is a busy checkerboard pattern. It 

might suit the òspiritó of the shoot, but your model gets lost in the picture. If you try to use a piece of 

poster board as a background (youõre on the right trackégood thinking) please crop the photo using 

the photo editing program on EVERY computer on the planet to crop the picture so we donõt see your 

Red Bull, dirty laundry or keyboard poking out from behind the paper. 

4) Composition is important. It can be as simple as remembering the model, not the background, is the 

subject. Get close to your subject (remember the macro setting?) so most of the frame is consumed 

by your model, not the background. You can crop the excess to do this, too.  

5) Angle is important. Think about the full-size cars you photograph or the best photos youõve seen of 

cars. The angle is low ð like they were taken from eye level or a little lower ð and the best ones are 

from a ¾ angle to capture the 3 dimensional feel of the car. Standing 3 feet above a subject only 

about half a foot long makes the picture look more like a police helicopter shot than a scale model 

glamour shot. 

Other than that, keep taking photos at shows, and of your own work. Look critically at your own photos 

and ask yourself if they were posted by someone else, would you think they were any good? You donõt 

need to be a genius to take a good photo, and you donõt need a $5000 camera either. For about $100 

bucks, you can score a point and shoot rig that takes decent photos. 

The better the photos, the more likely I can use them. I can fix some things, but a really bad photo is 

hard to save. 
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News Desk  
Officer Elections In November 

 

November is election month for the CPMCC. 

Officers serve one-year terms, and in some cases, 

many of them in succession, but we afford the 

membership the chance to affect change in 

leadership when the spirit moves them to do so.  

 

As mentioned elsewhere in this issue, Craig Turner 

is stepping down as club president at the end of 

his current term, so thereõs definitely a slot to be 

filled for 2015. The role of president shouldnõt be 

taken lightly, and you sure do it for the money, so 

if you nominate someone (or yourself) do so 

understanding itõs an opportunity to help grow the 

club, maintain its positive reputation in the hobby 

and the community, and (this may be the toughest 

part) provide a monthly column for the newsletter. 

 

We will also elect or re-elect the VP and treasurer 

for 2015. 

DECEMBER:  

THE Restoration challenge  

 

Rules  ̧bring an old build back 

from the dead; call it a rescue or a 

restoration, but a photo of the 

model in the horrid condition it 

was in when you started must  

accompany the entry for 

comparison!  

2014 Special Theme REMINDER  

Auction Action 
 

November is auction month for the CPMCC. The 

proceeds are applied to our general operating 

expenses, some of which are pretty hefty and 

definitely not covered by the annual membership 

dues. Between the Christmas party, Showdown 

trophies, room rent, club picnic, and annual 

banquet, the expenses add up wicked quick, so 

the boost from the auction is a big help. 

 

Members bring in stuff they donõt need any longer 

and donate them to be auctioned off. Members 

and guests bid on whatever they are interested in 

and the winning bidder gets the goods.  

 

While hobby-related items like kits (complete, 

please), tools and accessories are the bulk of 

what we see, thereõs plenty of room for household 

and workshop goods, and occasionally, gently 

used clothes. Just donõt bring anything that 

belongs on the curb. (Yes, it has happened ð Ed.) 



WANTED: 1966 F-100 Ornament 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Did you buy or win one of these last year at a 

meeting? If so, Charlie Warner is very interested 

in making you an offer. See him at a meeting! 
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News Desk  
ROG BMW  M1 Begging To Be Built 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

1/24 BMW M1 PROCAR Plastic Model Kit 

Product ID: 80-7247 

Overview 

Skill level: 4 

Scale: 1:24 

Length: 191 mm 

Parts: 91 

 

A racing derivative of the BMW M1, the Procar 

was an up-gunned 24-valve 460 bhp monster with 

a top speed of nearly 200 mph (310 kph). In 1979 

and 1980 BMW ran 20 identical M1 Procars head 

to head with different drivers in an exclusive 

contest of skill. In 1981, the Procar entered 

Formula 1 competitions as the vanguard of BMW. 

Kit features multi-part 6-cylinder engine, 

instrument panel, removable rear hood, and 

decals for two versions. 

Revellõs Camaro Memorable, But Hopefully 

Not Likely To Be Recalled 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

1/25 2013 CamaroÈ ZL1Ê Plastic Model Kit 

Product ID: 85-4307  

Overview 

Skill level: 3 

Scale: 1/25 

Length: 7-1/2"  

Width: 3-1/4"  

Height: 2-1/8"  

Parts: 48 

 

One look at the Camaro ZL1 and you're hooked. 

It's beautiful. Then, if you're lucky, you get a look 

under the hood at the 580 horsepower V-8, and 

any gear head will fall in love. Of course, with a 

price tag roughly in the "maybe one day, if I'm 

lucky" range, you're probably better off just 

building this exquisite model. Kit features a pre-

decorated body, fully-detailed 6.2 liter V-8 engine, 

and metal axles. 

Gratuitous 2015 Mustang photo as 

page filler  
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1ST Place Adult: Terry Adams 

3rd Place Adult: Blair Pletcher 

2nd Place Adult: Tom Rice 

1ST Place JR: Name 
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